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Bail

Terms of Reference

In 1976 the Commission was asked, as a matter of priority, to review the law and procedure relating to bail.

Background of Reference

At the time of the reference the law governing the grant of bail was contained in 117 provisions of 14
different statutes and regulations. The diversity of legislation led to the undesirable situation where doubts
about irregularities, omissions and ambiguities in the law existed.  In addition, some practices, such as the
imposition of a condition requiring a cash surety, were not authorised. As a consequence, decisions regarding
bail were often taken on an ad hoc basis without adequate or comprehensive guidelines, and sometimes
without sufficient relevant information about the defendant. In many cases excessive use was made of the
requirement that a defendant find a surety as a condition of their release on bail.  Failure to meet this
condition had added significantly to the number of remand prisoners in Western Australian jails.  There
was also no clear procedure for either the defendant, or the prosecution, to appeal against decisions made
relating to bail.

Nature and Extent of Consultation

Because the issue was one of potentially wide public concern the Commission broadened the scope of
consultation. In order to attract public submissions on the matter, an advertisement was placed in The West
Australian newspaper and a survey was taken of remand prisoners at Fremantle Prison.  Extensive consultation
was also had with persons involved at all stages of the bail process, including police and judicial officers at
all levels of the state judicial hierarchy.

These preliminary submissions and the research undertaken by the Commission informed a working paper
which was distributed for comment in November 1977. The working paper analysed the existing law and
discussed the issues surrounding various reform proposals, both in Western Australia, and in other
comparable jurisdictions. It proposed consolidation of the existing provisions into a single statute with the
inclusion of procedures to enhance the supply of relevant and accurate information about a defendant
seeking bail. The paper attracted comment from a wide range of individuals and groups including government
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• All unconvicted defendants should have a qualified right to bail. Certain provisions should limit this right.
These provisions ranged from the likelihood of certain behaviour whilst on bail to the requirement of
further information about the defendant.

• Bail conditions should be reasonable, specified and relevant.

• The law relating to sureties should be specified and streamlined.

• Greater use should be made of summons procedures.

• Bail centres should be established in Western Australia.

• Steps should be taken to improve conditions for defendants who are remanded in custody, and to
reduce pre-trial delay.

• Better interview facilities should be provided for prisoners on remand.
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